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PROJECT DESCRIPTION 
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) is resurfacing State Road (S.R.) A1A (North Ocean 
Shore Boulevard) from Osprey Drive to north of Mariners Drive in Flagler County to extend the 
service life of the existing roadway. 

Additionally, various improvements will be made for pedestrian safety along this corridor. New 
midblock crossings will be installed at:

• Varn Park;
• South of W. Mayer Place at Treasure by the Sea;
• North of Painters Walk; and,
• South of Mariners Drive. 

Each midblock crossing will be equipped with a Rectangular Rapid Flashing Beacon (RRFB) to allow 
for pedestrians to more safely cross traffic when not at a traffic signal. RRFBs are pedestrian activated 
signals that flash yellow lights to motorists, indicating a pedestrian or bicyclist is ready to cross. 

There will also be new raised medians installed north and south of Mariners Drive. These medians 
will not block access to any driveways or side streets, and their presence serves as a visual reminder 
for motorists to drive at safer speeds. Speed feedback signs will also be installed near the crosswalk 
at Mariners Drive. A new sidewalk will be installed from Mariners Drive to the midblock crossing 
at Varn Park, connecting to the existing sidewalk on the southbound side of S.R. A1A. Additionally, 
the restriping and narrowing of travel lanes will provide space for a designated bicycle lane and 
encourage slower motorist speeds. 

WHAT TO EXPECT
Motorists can expect occasional single lane closures along S.R. A1A throughout the duration of 
the project. Work will be confined to the daytime hours of 7:00 a.m. to 7:00 p.m. It is important to 
be prepared for a slower posted speed limit of 35 mph on S.R. A1A throughout the project limits. 
Intermittent sidewalk detours will be utilized to accommodate pedestrian and bicycle traffic around 
the work area. 

Electronic message boards and other signage will be used to direct traffic around closures. Motorists 
and pedestrians are asked to exercise caution while traveling through the work zone. Access to side 
streets, residences, and businesses will be maintained throughout the duration of the project. 

The level of work activity will vary during different phases of construction, and the schedule may 
change due to weather or other unforeseen circumstances. For the most current project details 
and lane closure information, make sure to visit the project page on FDOT’s Central Florida Roads 
website, www.cflroads.com.

CONTRACTOR
Halifax Paving, Inc.

PROJECT COST
$4.4 Million

PROJECT START
July 2024

ESTIMATED COMPLETION
Spring 2025

Facebook.com/MyFDOTCFL @MyFDOT_CFLCFLRoads.com @MyFDOT_CFL

Follow us on social media

FOR QUESTIONS, CONCERNS, OR 
PROJECT UPDATES
Send a request to:

Britney Jones 
Community Outreach Coordinator 

386-740-3566 
britney.jones@dot.state.fl.us

Scan the QR code using your 
mobile device to view more 
information about this project.
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